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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
We were so close to having a full term without any bubbles closed.  Sadly, we have had to close 1 bubble 
due to a positive test result.  We also had to shut one of our Y3 classes due to staff shortages.  Thank 
you so much for all your positive messages: we are pleased with how all the live lessons have been 
going and the interaction has been excellent.  Thank you to staff and children alike for their enthusiastic 
approach to home learning.   
 
Thank you to the PFA, we raised over £1000 at the school discos.  The PFA have also kindly paid for the 
school logo to be printed on our football kit so we can continue to proudly represent our school at our 
football matches.  Let’s hope we can continue with our winning streak in the New Year when we are 
allowed too.   
 
We have had yet more complaints from local residents, especially on the Watford Road, about parents 
blocking their driveways. Please do not park over people’s driveways, treat others as you wish to be 
treated.   
 
Thank you for all the gifts that were donated for the Churches Together Project and the Trussell Trust 
Borehamwood Foodbank.  All these gifts support families locally and are well appreciated.  Thank you for 
all the gifts, cards and smiles we received at the end of term.  It is very generous and kind of you.   
 
Finally, please remember to email admin@fairfield.herts.sch.uk if any of the children test positive during 
the school holidays so we can following correct procedures with track and trace.   
 
Wishing you a healthy and relaxing festive break.  
 
Mrs Goodwin and all the Fair Field staff 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We received many notes and cards of thanks from residents of 
Fonthill House in St Albans for the personalized Christmas cards 
the children made. We also received many messages through 
our Chair of Governors, Jane Williams, from the elderly and this 
lovely poster form Slade Court. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Y5 have been 
weaving as part of 
their DT unit 

Dates for the Diary 

Date Time Event Year Group(s) 

5th January 8.50am First day of Spring Term All 

5th January AM Swimming Years 4 & 5 
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Respect Honesty Perseverance Kindness Forgiveness Inclusion 
 

 
 

Keep In Touch 
Email: admin@fairfield.herts.sch.uk 
Tel: 01923 856 341 
Fair Field Junior School  
Watford Road, 
Radlett, Hertfordshire, WD7 8LU 
 
INBOUND MESSAGES from GATEWAY: 01923 750 087 
 
 

@FairFieldJrSch 
   

@ffjsradlett 
 
 
 
 
 
   

Follow us! 
   

Chunukah 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The children enjoyed making Chunakiahs, eating doughnuts 
and playing with dreidels this week to celebrate Chanukah. 

 
 
  
 

Attendance  
Termly attendance 

3 Walliams 96% 5 Ridley 97% 

3 Blyton 97% 5 Pullman 96% 

4 Morpurgo 97% 6 Rosen 95% 

4 Rowling 97% 6 Blackman 96% 

 
  

 
Christmas Lunch & Christmas jumper day 
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